Board Meeting

Eastern Iowa Figure Skating Club

June 14, 2007

Members in Attendance:  Cari Christensen, Dawn Gifford, Tammie Hoover, Charlotte Hays, Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield, Kris Stolba

Approval of the minutes from the May meeting of the Board was deferred until the account balances can be confirmed.  The minutes will be approved via e-mail before the July meeting.

Officers Reports

President, Dawn Gifford - Julie Willard has decided to decline her position on the board for this year.  The board will operate with 11 members unless a 12th person volunteers.

Treasurer, Kris Stolba reported the following account balances:


Checking
$17,820.77


Savings
       607.57


Investments
  10,237.62


Total Assets    $28,665.96

Kris was also pleased to present final figures for the competition, which made a profit of approximately $1800; the test session, which made a profit of approximately $1600; and, the ice show, which made a profit of approximately $1,700.  

Committee Reports

Membership, Dawn Gifford reporting for Teresa Johns – The membership packets went out in the mail and are due back by June 25th.

Ice Show, Nancy Krutzfield – At the July meeting, would like to discuss date and preliminary arrangements for next year’s ice show.   
A motion was made and passed to refund Ice Show fees to Mrs. Oschal.

Officer Selection

The following slate of officers/committee chairs was elected by the Board for the 2007-2008 membership year:

President – Tammie Hoover

Vice President – Nancy Krutzfield

Treasurer – Dawn Gifford

Secretary – Charlotte Hays

Committee Chairs –

Competition – Tammie Hoover

Ice Show – Jen Rigdon/Nancy Krutzfield

Membership – Teresa Johns
Test Chair – Julie Willard
Program Development (Adult Programs) – Kris Stolba

Coach Liaison – Nancy Krutzfield

LTS Liaison – Becky LeDuc
Home School Liaison – Brenda Kelly

Synchro – Charlotte Hays

Grievance - Charlotte Hays and Neil Bernstein or Sandy Bodnarek
Fundraising – Neil Bernstein
Social – Sandy Bodnarek
(Bold Face Names – Nominees will need to confirm their acceptance.)
Old Business

A UGL planning meeting will be held at 6:00 pm prior to the Board meeting on July 12th.

There will be no Freedom Freeze exhibition during Freedom Festival this year.

New Business

The board will be looking at social events for the year.  Possibilities include a potluck perhaps followed by a lock-in in August; quarterly birthday parties for all skaters having birthdays that quarter; a sports banquet at the end of the year. 

It was suggested that the club could assist with the Bridge Program by providing information packets and perhaps having club skaters assist on ice with the program.  

It was noted that especially during Summer, the club needs to make a special effort to see that someone collects club ice fees on Thursday nights.  Club ice is more lightly attended but it still costs the club the same amount of money.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays

(Still) Secretary
